The Critical Need for more Training and Support for New Teachers – Ray Myrtle
The most important immediate challenge facing BC’s school system is that thousands of new teachers are beginning their career without the support they need. 

For years, I have been concerned because new teachers in BC often become frustrated, overwhelmed, and exhausted trying to prepare for unfamiliar teaching assignments without support. My own experience decades ago was similar.
In university, new teachers gain a good general overview. But until they know their exact teaching assignment, they cannot learn what to teach, let alone the detailed knowledge of how to teach it. Yet most begin a teaching assignment some within a few days, without any organized support! There is no mechanism for ensuring a newly hired teachers have knowledge of, or even access to, the widely accepted strategies and resources they will need to teach well.
New teachers are understandably reluctant to express uncertainties about their abilities in job interviews, and with colleagues, as they begin their career. This creates silence about the problem. The last government’s decision to wind down a major mentoring system just when they began hiring thousands of new teachers has made the problem more acute.
If we ensure that new teachers learn about their teaching assignment from experienced teachers, they would:
· be able to more thoughtfully select and sequence teaching strategies and resources, then more skillfully use them
· have more capacity to adapt resources and strategies for their own students
· develop their confidence and skill as they have a model to learn from, and have fewer lessons that do not work as expected
The main method used now is one-to-one mentoring usually by volunteer colleagues within the school.  The cost and time involved means most new teachers do not receive organized support. 
However, all new teachers could utilize made-in-BC, online resources and video which can be created quickly and economically. The ministry should lead districts, or other groups to create and share support on video and online resources. This can be done without great expense or time. This could be combined with face to face workshops, and local or online mentoring when it is available.
Almost 100% of over a thousand BC elementary teachers who participated in a test version of this approach say they would recommend participation to a colleague.

Without support, I believe teachers’ short and long term professional development is affected, and the risk of burn-out and teacher attrition is increased. The failure to provide support for new teachers affects the quality of the education of hundreds of thousands of students, and is a silent but unnecessary tragedy that can economically be avoided.
Many new teachers silently struggle as I did!  Let’s make sure that every teacher with a new assignment has access to the pedagogical knowledge and resources to feel prepared and confident when they begin.
Ray Myrtle was President of the Provincial Intermediate Teachers’ Association for 8 years and leads the development of the Start UP! workshops. He taught Gr. 4-6 for 20 years and still occasionally teaches in Burnaby. See samples of Start UP! workshops at www.startupyourclass.ca and to learn more, or get video access, contact Ray at ray.myrtle@gmail.com 


